NEWTOWN BOROUGH PLANNING COMMISSION

MEETING MINUTES

May 7, 2012
In attendance were members Sue Bannon, Mark Craig, Paul Snyder, Paul Salvatore, Warren Woldorf and Borough Council Liaison, Larry Auerweck.  Not present were Debbie Donofry and Karen White.  
Also present was Erica Darragh.

Call to Order

Chairman Craig called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M. 
Old Business

Stocking Works II Update

Chairman Craig updated the members regarding Stocking Works II.  He reported that Mr. Smith would be giving a presentation at the May 8, 2012 Borough Council meeting.  He is proposing the building which will house the State Store as a stand-alone plan.  

Mr. Woldorf commented on discussions at Council’s work session on May 2, 2012.  He reported that the applicant proposed the idea of constructing the liquor store first a few years ago and that the proposed location is south of the Sedia House.  
Chairman Craig advised that he has concerns with Council reviewing sketch plans prior to the formal planning and review process.  
The members discussed the need for zoning variances.  
Mr. Woldorf commented on the Conditional Use for Scheme A and reported that conditional use is not needed for the liquor store.

Chairman Craig and Mr. Woldorf updated the members on the plan review process and advised that what the applicant is proposing would need to be reviewed by the Zoning Hearing Board.  They noted that the Commission will not be reviewing a formal plan until the plan has been reviewed by the Bucks County Planning Commission and various other parties.  Chairman Craig suggested for members to attend the Council meeting on May 8, 2012.

Mr. Woldorf reported that the agenda for the May 8, 2012 meeting has not been posted on the website and that he did not see it advertised in the newspaper.

Discussion with Business Owners of Temporary Sign Ordinance

Chairman Craig updated the members on the request made by business owners at the Commission’s November, 2011 meeting and on the discussion with the Zoning Officer at the Commission’s April, 2012 meeting with regards to A-frame signs.  He reported other possible ideas to advertise included temporary banners and flags.  The Commission is looking to allow businesses the chance to promote themselves.
Mr. Woldorf reported that flags without text are permitted and that banners are permitted with approval from Council.  He discussed the A-frame signs with regards to safety concerns.

Ms. Darragh reported that the businesses are interested in two types of signs; the A-frame sign and banners hanging from brackets on light posts.  She commented on setting dimensions for A-frame signs and reported that businesses who want A-frame signs include David Witchell, Becky’s Deli and various other businesses.

Chairman Craig discussed the menu board sign that can be in a window or mounted on the building.  Ms. Darragh stated that she feels that the menu boards don’t pop.

Chairman Craig reported that the majority of the Commission was not in favor of the A-frame sign due to safety concerns.  
Mrs. Bannon reported that general concerns included vehicle and pedestrian safety.
Ms. Darragh suggested setting restrictions for the A-frame signs such as size dimensions and location.
The members discussed projected signs.

Mr. Woldorf commented on setting restrictions/rules and the need for enforcement.
Ms. Darragh suggested that if safety is a concern then why are clothing/plant racks allowed.

The majority of the Commission doesn’t feel that the A-frame sign will help with vehicle patrons and that type of sign would be more for pedestrian traffic.

Mr. Woldorf noted that a sidewalk should have 44 inches of clear walking area and reported that some businesses do not have that much sidewalk.

Mr. Snyder inquired on how to help the businesses.

The members commented on the lack of attendance from business owners.  Mr. Salvatore reported that he invited six businesses to attend tonight’s meeting and that when he spoke with them the businesses seemed interested in meeting with the Commission for discussions.

Ms. Darragh inquired if there has been any opposition regarding the A-frame sign.  Chairman Craig reported that there has been opposition from the members and the Zoning Officer, but that there has been no opposition from the public.

Ms. Darragh reported that business owners want the A-frame signs but are giving up the fight.

Mr. Woldorf inquired on how successful business owners feel the A-frame signs will be.  He noted that the Borough wants to help increase business and feels banners and flags are not the answer.

The members discussed banners on light posts. The Borough would need to purchase the light post brackets.  
Mr. Salvatore and Mr. Snyder advised they are in favor of hanging banners.  
Ms. Darragh suggested that the banners would help dress up the street.  
Mr. Salvatore reported on his experience with banners on Sycamore Street.
Chairman Craig reviewed the types of signs that are prohibited (flags with wording, suspended things that blow in the wind).  
Mr. Woldorf inquired if the Borough could lose their status on the National Historic Registry due to having the brackets on the light posts and suggested that should be researched.  
The members discussed who would be responsible for the maintenance involved with the banners and noted that the banners would need to comply with the 7 foot height clearance.  
They also discussed if the brackets would need approval from HARB. 
Mr. Salvatore reported that there are approximately 20 light posts and suggested alternating the banners.  

Mr. Salvatore reported on his recent experience in the Township regarding hanging banners across the roadway and the dangers involved.  
Ms. Darragh reported that she prefers the A-frame sign.  Chairman Craig reported that he feels the approval of the A-frame sign will be an uphill battle.  He advised on the Zoning Officers concerns.

Ms. Darragh commented on businesses speaking directly with the Zoning Officer regarding the A-frame sign.
Chairman Craig summarized the Commission’s concerns regarding A-frame signs which include clutter, blowing/stability and location (size of sidewalk).
The members discussed imposing restrictions such as; the signs must be brought in at night, signs brought in during heavy winds and the sidewalk must be at least 44 inches wide.

Chairman Craig reported that the Commission will investigate how other municipalities deal with the A-frame sign.

Mr. Woldorf suggested reviewing Salem, Massachusetts’ website with regards to their portable sign ordinance and for members to be prepared to discuss the matter at the next meeting.

Ms. Darragh reported that she will also research A-frame signs.  Chairman Craig suggested that once she completes her research; she make a presentation to the Commission.  
The members discussed various municipalities that allow and do not allow portable signs.

The members agreed that businesses can’t have a clothing rack and an A-frame sign.

Chairman Craig feels the Commission should structure a new ordinance with regards to temporary signs.

Ms. Darragh thanked the Commission members for their time.

Chairman Craig advised that he would contact the BCPC to see if any other municipalities have an ordinance regarding A-frame signs.

Mrs. Bannon expressed her concerns which included safety and noted that A-frame signs would be allowed for some businesses and not others, which could create additional problems.

Mr. Woldorf agreed with Mrs. Bannon’s points.  He commented on the business community working together.

The members discussed the conversation with Zoning Officer at the April meeting regarding enforcing ordinances.

Mr. Snyder reported that he wants to see something happen and commented with regards to the energy on the street.

The members discussed the lack of input from business owners and businesses leaving State Street.

Chairman Craig noted that the Commission can only make recommendations to Council.

Mr. Woldorf suggested that Mr. Auerweck update Council on tonight’s discussion.  
Mr. Salvatore suggested waiting for more information before discussing the matter with Council and advised on his concerns/reasons for waiting.

New Business

None.

Approval of April 2, 2012 Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the regular meeting of April 2, 2012 were reviewed.  
Mr. Woldorf made a motion to approve the minutes from April 2, 2012 as presented.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Salvatore and passed unanimously with Mr. Snyder abstaining due to absence (4-0-1).

Public Comment
None.
Adjournment
There being no further business, Chairman Craig requested a motion to adjourn the meeting.

Mr. Woldorf made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was seconded by Mr. Snyder and passed unanimously (5-0).

The meeting adjourned at 8:26 P.M.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, June 4, 2012 at 7:00 P.M. 






Respectfully submitted,






______________________






Christy Holley-Flaherty
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